MINUTES

American Legion Auxiliary Unit 1 in DC

Date | Time Tuesday, September 8, 2015 at 6:32pm | Meeting called to order by Unit President Victoria Pridemore

In Attendance

Lauren Lloyd (Vice President), Victoria Pridemore (President) and Sharon Riegsecker (Secretary/Treasurer).

Secretary/Treasurer's Report

Minutes: Minutes from the August meeting were approved as submitted.

Membership: We remain at nearly 25% of our annual goal already.

Finance Report: The general fund account balance is \$1,333.94. At our August meeting, the general fund balance was \$1,337.89. Expenses totaled \$3.95 for web hosting. The poppy fund balance remains at \$555.21.

Service Hour Reporting: Approximately a quarter of all members are reporting each month. (Even if it's to say they have no service to report.)

Unfinished Business

Service Recap:

1. VALOR Tailgate (8/29)—Members came out to serve GW VALOR students lunch and drinks during student orientation.

Upcoming Service Projects:

1. September 11 National Day of Service and Remembrance (9/11)—Members relabeled water bottle labels during the meeting. On September 11, members will pass out the water bottles at the Pentagon Memorial to Team Red, White and Blue runners/walkers.

Participation in the Give an Hour DC Collaborative: Vice President Lauren Lloyd did attend the last meeting, however no update was provided. The next meeting will be September 29; no one is able to attend.

Post Mailing Address: Post mail is still coming to our PO Box. President Victoria Pridemore is working with the post to help get their address changed. Their new address is PO Box 66274, Washington DC 20036. Secretary/Treasurer Sharon Riegsecker will coordinate getting the mail that has collected to Post Commander Jacob Gadd.

New Business

Upcoming Service Projects:

- 1. Veterans Day of Service with GW Civic Engagement and GW VALOR (10/17)—This event will bring GW students and the community together to volunteer on veteran-focused programs. It will be an all day project, from 9am-5pm. We will have a "team", and look for 5-10 volunteers. Sharon Riegsecker will set up the registration and get the information out. We will need to have names by September 23rd.
- 2. Veterans Day (11/11)—At this time we have no project for Veterans Day.

Next Meeting

Tuesday, October 13, 2015 at GW's Marvin Center.

The meeting adjourned at 7:30pm.

